HONG KONG UNIVERSITY LAW ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

ACTIVITIES REPORT FOR 2003
The Association was established on 30 October 2001 and registered under the Societies Ordinance (Cap. 151) on 15 November 2001. Under Clause 6(b) of the Constitution, no annual general meeting is required to be held in the year in which the Association is formed. The first annual general meeting of the Association was held on 15 October 2002.

Activities Highlight
1. The Executive Committee for the term 2002-03:

	President:
	Ms. Priscilla Wong

	Hon. Secretary:
	Ms Ariel Yeung (until June 2003)
Ms Carol Chen (as from June 2003)

	Hon. Treasurer:
	Ms Carol Chen

	Members:
	Mr. Moses Cheng
Mr. Andrew Liao SC
Mr. Lester Huang
Mr. Joseph Tse
Mr. Richard Wu
Mr. Justice Louis Tong
Mr. Martin Ko (co-opted member)
Ms. Francoise Lam
Ms. Wendy Chan
Mr. Dickson Wong
Ms. Yeda Hong


2. Membership

As at the date of our first AGM, we had 65 Life and Ordinary members and one Associate member. We now have a total of 152 members of which 76 are Life Members and 76 are Ordinary Members. Besides, we have 21 Associate Members. Our membership profile (Life and Ordinary) is as follows:

LLB No. of members
1972-75 22
1976-80 21
1981-85 26
1986-90 25
1991-95 11
1996 onwards 8
Holders of PCLL 33
LLM graduates 6

3. Executive Committee meetings

Altogether 4 ExCo meetings were held during the term.

4. The Association supports for the second year the Mentorship Programme run by the HKU Law Faculty in 2003. For this year’s programme, apart from HKU law alumni, non-law alumni are also invited to help as mentors. A total of 118 members of the legal profession and the judiciary participate as mentors and about 240 students have joined the programme. Format is same as that of last year but certain arrangements were introduced to improve on the programme, for example, “mentees” to mentors ratio is reduced from 8 to 4 (or 6) students to 2 mentors, and the importance of commitment on the part of students in the programme is stressed throughout the enrollment process. The first round of dinner gatherings for mentors and students arranged by the Faculty will be held on 19, 20 and 26 November. It is expected that all the second gatherings be held before 30 April 2004.

5. Drinks Party

A drinks party for members was held in Central on 5 September 2003 (Friday). Two special guests, Dean of the Law Faculty, Prof. Johannes Chan SC and Mr. Tang Shu Wing, a renowned stage director and actor, and about 20 members had attended. The attendees took the opportunity to discuss with the Dean and Shu Wing plans for the Faculty’s 35th anniversary celebration activities. It was an enjoyable evening.

Finance
Balance brought forward from 2001-02:
$23,333.50

Income during the term 2002-2003 (up to 14 Nov 2003):
$31,600*

Expenses:
Costs for the Drinks Party - $1,600

Balance as at 14 Nov 2003:
$53,333.50
Note:
* representing entrance fees from 51 Life Members, 36 Ordinary Members and 20 Associate Members and a donation of $500 from Mr. Tolliday-Wright.

Dated: 14 November 2003

